

[bookmark: _MailOriginal]From: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Date: Thursday, 5 January 2017 at 11:48
To: Joan Peppard <president@eahp.eu>, "Rob.Moss" <Rob.Moss@eahp.eu>, "Andras.Sule@eahp.eu" <Andras.Sule@eahp.eu>
Subject: EAHP - Replying to EMVO

Dear All,
 
I suggest the below response to Andreas Walter. Unless objection received I will send tomorrow morning.
 
For the amount of people likely to be involved in the meeting I think our meeting rooms at 3 Abbe Cuypers are just too cramped. I think we should suggest the meeting take place at the European Commission.
 
Richard
 
 
To: andreas.walter@emvo-medicines.eu
 
Cc: president@eahp.eu; rob.moss@eahp.eu; andras.sule@eahp.eu; pascal garel (we’ll keep trying to keep them in the loop and prospectively engaged) 
 
 
Dear Andreas,
 
A happy new year to you and the EMVO team as well.
 
I’m glad 18th January is going to work. From our side, we will be 4: Myself, our President Joan Peppard as well as Andras Sule and Rob Moss (Board members with lead portfolio for the FMD policy dossier).
 
In reference to the Commission, I need to say that we remain insistent on their invitation for the following reasons:
1. As per attached, there appears to be quite a stark difference of understanding between parties as to the rights of participation of hospital pharmacists within EMVO, especially in respect to fees. This matter needs to be resolved quickly and efficiently to prevent further hold up in meaningful hospital implementation interaction with EMVO. We have serious concern that without EMVO, EAHP and the Commission at the meeting, the difference of understanding between respective parties will not be quickly resolved. Bilateral interactions between EAHP and EMVO over the past 12 months have not produced resolution. The Commission’s presence and facilitation offers a chance to overcome the blockages.
1. The Commission’s offer to facilitate the meeting was well intentioned and we have faith in their ability to moderate matters effectively. 
1. The Commission’s engagement with the Member State Expert Group should be noted. We consider that the Commission is positioned to relay the positioning of this important constituency in respect to hospital participation in FMD implementation activity, and to helpfully report back from the meeting as well.
 
Indeed, the case for not accepting the Commission’s offer of facilitation remains unclear to us and we’d welcome some expansion on that should you remain of the view they be kept from the meeting.
 
Related to the above, we think a meeting space at the Commission could be a good venue.
 
Richard
 
 
From: Andreas Walter <andreas.walter@emvo-medicines.eu>
Date: Tuesday, 3 January 2017 at 11:27
To: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Cc: "Andras.Sule@eahp.eu" <Andras.Sule@eahp.eu>
Subject: RE: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Richard,
 
At first, I wish you and your team a healthy and prosperous year 2017.
 
Further to the suggested meeting date, I submitted your proposal to the EMVO Board and membership. It seems that a majority will be available at that date, from 10.00-13.00h. I will confirm this asap. Based on the principle of the stakeholder model, EMVO proposes to meet without involvement of COM, at least at this stage. The reunion may be organised at our place or at yours, as you wish. 
 
Best regards,
 
Andreas
 
From: Richard Price [mailto:richard.price@eahp.eu] 
Sent: lundi 2 janvier 2017 12:33
To: Andreas Walter
Cc: Andras.Sule@eahp.eu
Subject: Re: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Andreas,
 
Subsequent to my previous message, I wondered if the morning of 18th January could work for a meeting.
 
Very grateful for an early answer so flight and accommodation bookings for those attending from EAHP can be made.
 
Regards,
 
Richard
 
From: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Date: Wednesday, 21 December 2016 at 16:06
To: Andreas Walter <andreas.walter@emvo-medicines.eu>
Cc: "Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu" <Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu>, "Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu" <Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu>, "Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu" <Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu>, EMVO Board <EMVO_Board@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO_Stakeholder representatives <Stakeholders@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO Management & Team <EMVO_M&T@emvo-medicines.eu>, "Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu" <Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu>, "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be>, robert moss <robert.j.moss@gmail.com>, "Rob.Moss" <Rob.Moss@eahp.eu>, "Andras.Sule@eahp.eu" <Andras.Sule@eahp.eu>, Andras Sule <eahp@singularity.hu>, "joan.peppard@hse.ie" <joan.peppard@hse.ie>
Subject: Re: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Andreas,
 
Thank you for this message and the invitation. The meeting last week was interesting and useful and I was glad to be able to attend and report back.
 
Picking up your suggestion of an early meeting in 2017 to discuss modes of hospital participation in EMVO I would like to suggest the afternoon (perhaps 1400?) of Wednesday 18th January if this was amenable. Our President Joan Peppard will be in Brussels at this time, and our Board Member with FMD portfolio, Andras Sule is also available to participate. I believe you met Andras at a recent GS1 event in Vienna.
 
Additionally, Agnes Mathieu-Mendes has kindly offered to be available to attend and potentially facilitate, and I’d like to suggest we avail of this.
 
We can make meeting rooms available at EAHP’s offices at 3 Rue Abbe Cuypers if this is helpful, or can hear an alternative suggestion.
 
Regards,
 
Richard
 
 
From: Andreas Walter <andreas.walter@emvo-medicines.eu>
Date: Wednesday, 7 December 2016 at 09:30
To: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Cc: "Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu" <Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu>, "Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu" <Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu>, "Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu" <Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu>, EMVO Board <EMVO_Board@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO_Stakeholder representatives <Stakeholders@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO Management & Team <EMVO_M&T@emvo-medicines.eu>, "Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu" <Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu>, "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be>, robert moss <robert.j.moss@gmail.com>, "Rob.Moss" <Rob.Moss@eahp.eu>, "Andras.Sule@eahp.eu" <Andras.Sule@eahp.eu>, Andras Sule <eahp@singularity.hu>, "joan.peppard@hse.ie" <joan.peppard@hse.ie>
Subject: RE: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Richard,
 
Thank you for your message, I will come back to it here-above. 
 
In the meantime and as you probably know, EMVO is organising a workshop with the European Commission, the EC Member State Expert Group and the EMVO membership (incl. a selection of their national affiliates) on Tuesday, 13th December 2016 at 10.00-13.00h. 
 
The purpose of this workshop will be to discuss some crucial topics reg. the implementation of the EMVS, with a focus on supervision/access to data by National Competent Authorities (NCA). Also the end-users will be touched, i.e. hospitals. 
 
Enclosed, you will find the (draft) agenda of the meeting as well as the registration form, which should, in case, be sent to my colleague, Mrs Marisa Jimenez Sanches (marisa.jimenez@emvo-medicines.eu). 
 
You participation at this workshop may be helpful in order to consider the hospital sector still further within the implementation process of the EMVS. 
 
Additionally and further to your message, we also had a discussion within the EMVO decision making bodies regarding the EMVO membership fees. With the purpose of permitting EAHP and HOPE to join, the constituency approach may also be applied for an affiliate membership of both organisations, which would, in case both are joining, lower the rate of 50%. Any further progress on this level may also be achieved by direct tripartite discussions (EMVO, EAHP, HOPE), which should be organised in early 2017. In general, we are confident that this measure would be taken as a step forward in order to recognise the role of the hospital sector within the project. However and without wanting to anticipate any agreement possible between all partners, any new EMVO member has to participate, in one way or another, in the governance costs of the organisation. But, as sated above, we are happy to discuss.  
 
On the technical level and always under the assumption that both hospital associations are involved, it could be considered that a technical expert of EAHP and HOPE become a part of EMVO’s Technical Advisory Group, which takes care of the system design, architecture and design, e.g. the operations of the FMD in a hospital setting. It has to be understood that this cooperation/consultation will stay within the scope of the FMD (i.e. aggregation and single unit barcoding are out of scope). On the other side, all partners would have to assess quickly the integration of EAHP’s/HOPE’s national affiliates at country level. As the system selection now going in its final phase, the hospital sector should be a part of the national stakeholder groups as soon as possible. This may be achieved by setting up a strategy which takes into account the fixed scope of the FMD, but also concrete and data/process based proposals from the hospital associations.
 
As you may realise and as since 2011, the above-mentioned measures are further steps towards a constructive and pragmatic approach in order to integrate the hospital sector in the project. Within this spirit, we think that a meeting in first half of January, gathering the three partners, would help us to set up a common action plan and identify opportunities and hurdles. A clear commitment of both organisations (EAHP/HOPE) reg. the EMVS and the EMVO of both organisations should be considered ins such a frame as given. 
 
In the meantime, we are looking forward to welcome you at the EMVO Workshop on 13th December and, in case, your availability for a tripartite meeting in January. 
 
Best regards,
 
Andreas
 
From: Richard Price [mailto:richard.price@eahp.eu] 
Sent: mardi 6 décembre 2016 14:38
To: Andreas Walter
Cc: Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu; Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu; Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu; EMVO Board; EMVO_Stakeholder representatives; EMVO Management & Team; Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu; sg@hope.be; Rob Moss; Rob.Moss; Andras.Sule@eahp.eu; Andras Sule; Joan Peppard
Subject: Re: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Andreas,
 
It has now been 6 weeks since we emailed our proposals.
 
Will it be possible to gain a reply before the end of the calendar year?
 
Regards,
 
Richard
 
From: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Date: Wednesday, 26 October 2016 at 15:22
To: Andreas Walter <andreas.walter@emvo-medicines.eu>
Cc: "Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu" <Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu>, "Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu" <Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu>, "Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu" <Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu>, EMVO Board <EMVO_Board@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO_Stakeholder representatives <Stakeholders@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO Management & Team <EMVO_M&T@emvo-medicines.eu>, "Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu" <Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu>, "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be>, robert moss <robert.j.moss@gmail.com>, "Rob.Moss" <Rob.Moss@eahp.eu>, "Andras.Sule@eahp.eu" <Andras.Sule@eahp.eu>, Andras Sule <eahp@singularity.hu>, "joan.peppard@hse.ie" <joan.peppard@hse.ie>
Subject: Re: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Andreas and all,
 
I believe there was a problem in the transmission of the below message, in that the full message does not appear for all.
 
I therefore attach our full response as an attachment.
 
Regards,
 
Richard 
 
From: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Date: Wednesday 26 October 2016 10:54
To: Andreas Walter <andreas.walter@emvo-medicines.eu>
Cc: "Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu" <Dominik.Schnichels@ec.europa.eu>, "Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu" <Agnes.MATHIEU-MENDES@ec.europa.eu>, "Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu" <Fruzsina.NYEMECZ@ec.europa.eu>, EMVO Board <EMVO_Board@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO_Stakeholder representatives <Stakeholders@emvo-medicines.eu>, EMVO Management & Team <EMVO_M&T@emvo-medicines.eu>, "Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu" <Patrizia.TOSETTI@ec.europa.eu>, "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be>, robert moss <robert.j.moss@gmail.com>, Rob Moss <Rob.Moss@eahp.eu>, Andras Sule <Andras.Sule@eahp.eu>, Andras Sule <eahp@singularity.hu>, "joan.peppard@hse.ie" <joan.peppard@hse.ie>, "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be>
Subject: Re: EAHP Involvement within EMVO
 
Dear Andreas,
 
Thank you for your communication of 20 October 2016.
 
Arising from your email, it is not EAHP’s particular wish to commence a lengthy to-and-fro of email exchanges which threatens to be an unproductive use of time for all involved.
 
However, and given the list of correspondents in copy to your message, we would like to respond to a number of the points and assertions that you raised. We take these in turn. Nevertheless, I draw your particular attention to the practical suggestions for the way forward at the conclusion. We trust these can be considered in the constructive spirit in which they are made.
 
“The statement that EAHP was not consulted in the past does not really reflect the reality.”
 
Determination on this issue may be subject to what one defines as ‘consultation’.
 
It is correct EAHP was invited to participate at stakeholder meetings organized by EFPIA/ESM, at which the concepts of the stakeholder model were shared, and the benefits of joining the subscription-based governance model were articulated.
 
We have, however, not been invited to contribute to the formulation of the User Requirement Specifications for the EMVO system, or their subsequent reviews and amendment. These more meaningful opportunities for input and influence have been reserved to those organisations within the subscription-based “stakeholder model”.
[bookmark: _ednref1][bookmark: _ednref2]We are heartened however, that at least at national levels, in some cases, in countries such as the United Kingdom and the Republic of Ireland, common sense has prevailed with the conduct of public consultations on such issues, albeit with short timeframes for response. We hope other countries will follow this approach to permit stakeholders outside the subscription-based NMVOs to contribute. We would be delighted to  encourage response to any such further intended consultations at the national level, or indeed at the European level. We further trust EMVO may follow the lead of NMVOs operating in this transparent manner by subjecting any future changes to the European level URS to similar consultation. Indeed, the time may not be too late to conduct such an exercise in public scrutiny for the existing URS.
 
“You also should remember that multiple meetings were fixed in which the ESM membership, but also EFPIA, tried to convince your association/members to take an active part in the ESM coalition and to participate in the specification of the EMVS (European Medicines Verification System) by providing input from a hospital point of view.”
 
This is correct. It also remains true that our membership do not find the principle of being required to pay either 20,000 euros or 80,000 euros per year for the privilege of participation in EMVO an acceptable proposition.
[bookmark: _ednref3]We note, in this regard, similar concerns stated by the European Industrial Pharmacist Group (EIPG)and are also given to understand that subscription fees have been an impediment to participation of other hospital stakeholders.
 
In other words, EAHP is not alone in taking a dim view on the concept of paying to be at the table when it comes to regulatory implementation discussions.
 
“At a certain stage, EFPIA even set up a think tank in order to evaluate how the FMD implementation could progress the discussions around the unit dose coding.”
 
This comes as news to EAHP.
We recall a promise made in 2012
[bookmark: _GoBack]
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